A special meeting was called at the Washington County Fair Grounds with all members present, for the purpose of meeting with representatives of the Garden Clubs and V. F. W. Auxiliary committee to try and work out a solution for advertising wherein the clubs might take an active part.

Present were Mrs. Donald E. Becker
Mrs. Fred E. Anderson, of V. F. W. Auxiliary
807 E. Walnut St., Hillsboro,

but stated they had not yet been authorized by their Auxiliary to act.

Mrs. Max Reeher, president of Washington County Federated Women's Clubs was present and said she would take the matter of the Clubs cooperating to raise money for Garden building and Club Room building back to her club.

Mrs. Arthur L. Fisher of Gaston and Mrs. C. A. Walters of Raleigh Hills Garden Club were present, willing to cooperate in furthering the project.

Mrs. Kenneth Berger, Mrs. Don James and represented the Hillsboro Junior Women's Club, but also stated they would have to present the information and subject matter of raising funds to their club for approval or disapproval and would contact the Fair Board later.

It was suggested the representatives of the V.F. W. Martin J. Ryan Post Auxiliary be appointed as a contact committee, however, they stated it would be necessary for them to get authorization from their Auxiliary and Post.

There being no further business the same stood adjourned to meet Tuesday, May 11, 1954 at the Commercial Bank of Oregon.

Respectfully submitted,